

## STANDING POLICY COMMITTEE ON PLANNING, **DEVELOPMENT AND COMMUNITY SERVICES**

## Municipal Heritage Advisory Committee – Knox United Church Heritage Designation Bylaw No. 8232 Amendment

### **Recommendation of the Committee**

- 1. That the City Solicitor be requested to prepare an amendment to Bylaw No. 8232, The Knox United Church Heritage Designation Bylaw, 2003, with such amendment limited to amending the legal land description to reflect the approved subdivision; and
- 2. That the General Manager, Community Services Department, be requested to prepare the required notices for advertising the proposed bylaw amendment.

#### **History**

At the December 8, 2020 Standing Policy Committee on Planning, Development and Community Services meeting a letter from Lenore Swystun, Chair, Municipal Heritage Advisory Committee and a report of the General Manager, Community Services Department dated November 17, 2020 was considered.

Your Committee received presentations from Lenore Swystun, Chair, Municipal Heritage Advisory Committee, Ross Hinther, Peggy Sarjeant, Saskatoon Heritage Society, Karl Miller, Meridian Development Corp, Bertrand Bartake, Kindrachuk Agrey Architecture, Brent Penner, Executive Director, Downtown Saskatoon and Marcel de la Gorgendiere, Board of Directors, Knox United Church.

Your Committee also received letters submitting comments from Susan Cross, Patricia Pavey, Ross Hinther, Susan Clark, Gee Tsang, Colin Clay, Peggy Sarjeant, Saskatoon Heritage Society, Tim Claypool, Trish Hastings and Scott McBride, Brenda Wilde and Norma Klassen.

In addition to the above-noted recommendations, your Committee also resolved that the Administration engage with the Municipal Heritage Advisory Committee and report back on how their concerns can be addressed.



# STANDING POLICY COMMITTEE ON PLANNING, DEVELOPMENT AND COMMUNITY SERVICES

#### Attachment

- November 30, 2020 Letter from Lenore Swystun, Chair, Municipal Heritage Advisory Committee;
- November 17, 2020 report of the General Manager, Community Services Department;
- Letters from Susan Cross, dated November 17, 2020 and December 7, 2020;
- Letter from Patricia Pavey, dated November 29, 2020;
- Letter from Ross Hinther, dated November 30, 2020;
- Letter from Susan Clark, dated December 6, 2020;
- Letter from Gee Tsang, dated December 6, 2020;
- Letter from Colin Clay, dated December 6, 2020;
- Letters from Peggy Sarjeant, Saskatoon Heritage Society, dated November 30, 2020 and December 7, 2020;
- Letter from Tim Claypool, dated December 7, 2020;
- Letter from Trish Hastings and Scott McBride, dated December 7, 2020;
- Letter from Brenda Wilde, dated December 7, 2020; and
- Letter from Norma Klassen, dated December 8, 2020.